DUKES COUNTY COMMISSION

Wednesday, June 22, 2005

5 p.m.

Administration Building

Call to order

Chairman John S. Alley called the meeting to order at 5:02 p.m.  A quorum was present.  Commissioners Roger W. Wey; Leonard Jason, Jr.; Nelson Smith; Paul Strauss and Leslie H. Leland were also present.  Additionally County Manager E. Winn Davis; Noreen Mavro Flanders, Treasurer; Michael A. McCormack, Sheriff; Ilene Klein, Associate Commissioner for Health Care Access and Emergency; and Sean Flynn, Acting Manager of the Martha’s Vineyard Airport were also present.

Members of the Dukes County Advisory Board, John Early, Tristan Israel and Arthur Smadbeck were also present.

Adoption of Minutes

Leslie H. Leland/Paul Strauss MOVED that the Commissioners vote to accept the minutes of 8 June 2005, as amended by Nelson Smith to include comments about the discussion of the Veterans’ Agent budget allocation, and SO VOTED (6-0-0).

County Manager’s Report

· County Manager recommended that the County Commissioners vote to designate the Vineyard Gazette as the official County newspaper for legal notices.  The County Manager based his recommendation on paid subscription figures.  Discussion ensued over whether to continue advertising in both.  Paul Strauss/Roger W. Wey MOVED to designate the Vineyard Gazette as the official County newspaper for legal notices and SO VOTED (4-1-1)
.
· County Manager presented a request from MassHighway to have the County Commissioners waive any damages to a small strip of land that the County may own at the Drawbridge, which MassHighway needs to use to build either the Temporary Bridge or the Permanent Bridge.  Tristan Israel, speaking as a Selectman from Tisbury, raised issues relating to the request, as Tisbury had a similar request.  County Engineer had indicated to the County Manager that we likely did not own the land anymore, as it was apparently taken as a State Layout in 1954, but in any event it was important to the progress of the replacement bridge.  Paul Strauss/Nelson Smith MOVED that the Commissioners vote to notify MassHighway of our agreement in principal, as long as the land is restored at the end of the construction phase, and SO VOTED (6-0-0).

New Business Taken out of Sequence
· Ilene Klein, Associate Commissioner addressed the Commissioners on two issues:  1. Rural Health Networking, which is a basic analysis and problem identification procedure that is a prerequisite for future grants, is going to be funded locally and the County Manager had promised $5,000 on behalf of the County of Dukes County; and 2.  Establishing a County Health Data Base to create an inventory of public health issues, and this would require County staff support.  The County Commissioners expressed support for both of these activities, and Advisory Board members Early, Israel and Smadbeck also voiced their support.

· Frank Serretti, of Powers and Sullivan appeared to explain the auditing error that had caused the County to believe that it had excess funds for the FY06 budget.  Commissioners and Advisory Board members questioned Mr. Serretti about the error.  Mr. Serretti also committed to beginning the audit in July of 2006 and finishing it prior to the end of the calendar year.

· Draft Budget for 2006 was presented in an encapsulated form by the County Manager and Noreen Mavro Flanders, Treasurer.  All present reviewed the summary page, and questions were asked about various line items.  The County Manager promised to have the final budget ready for the 13 July Commission meeting, and assured the Advisory Board that they would have ample opportunity to comment before and after the action of the County.

Chairman’s Report
· Chairman John S. Alley presented a resolution in support of retaining Otis as an active military reservation.  Roger W. Wey/Paul Strauss MOVED to accept the resolution and SO VOTED (6-0-0).
· Chairman John S. Alley reminded all present about the 4th of July parade in Edgartown, and noted that Ted Morgan was arranging the County participation and directed Commissioners to contact the County Manager for inclusion.

Old Business

Leonard Jason, Jr. asked about the status of bringing back the 4-H club, and the County Manager indicated that advertisements had been placed, and he would report back at the next meeting.

Calendar

As printed on the Agenda

Correspondence

None

Public Comment

None

Upon MOTION by Roger W. Wey/Paul Strauss the meeting Adjourned at 6:30 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted to:

_______________________________________

JOSEPH E. SOLLITTO JR., Clerk of the Courts

� Roger W. Wey, Leslie H. Leland, Paul Strauss and Nelson Smith voting Aye; Leonard Jason, Jr. voting Nay, and John S. Alley abstaining.





